Deanery Reports on one document
Morpeth Deanery Report

It seems to be taking time to regain our inertia since Covid, but the branches are meeting again and I have been able to visit them and share in their meetings.

Stannington celebrated with a member who is 100 years of age and we were delighted to share a birthday cake at the meeting.  The speaker was Barbara Storey, a lady who is involved in ‘Pyjama Fairies’, making hospital gowns and pyjamas to an exact standard for children in hospital.

Holy Sepulchre Branch kindly hosted a Deanery quite afternoon followed by a Jubilee tea.  Lorna Beadle produced a lovely service, dedicated to our Patron, HM Queen Elizabeth.

Seaton Hirst invited Rev’d Anne Marr to talk about Trees.  Sadly my laptop developed a fault and was unable to accept her slides.  Thankfully, she was able to talk about something else.

Morpeth’s meeting in June was an afternoon of members favourite hymns.  Sadly I had to miss this meeting due to an appointment. 

I am hoping to meet with Pauline Young, in the near future, to arrange a Deanery Advent Service.

Joan Howard
MU Deanery Leader, Morpeth.
Bedlington Deanery Report October 2022
It's good to know that branches are getting back to normal and having face to face meetings.  Branch Leaders have given me details of their programmes and I hope to visit as soon as possible after the summer break.  We had a Deanery Meeting on 29th April which produced much useful discussion.  Thank you, Margy, for being there and for your guidance.

On 6th July, Seaton Sluice Branch extended their sixtieth anniversary celebration to make it a deanery event.  Our Diocesan President and Vice President attended as well as some past Diocesan Presidents.  We had a lovely service led by Bishop John Packer and splendid refreshments afterwards.  Thank you to Vivienne Scott, Branch Leader at Seaton Sluice, and members for your hospitality.  It was good to see members together again.

At St. Bede's. Newsham, Myra Turner was enrolled as Branch Leader on 28th July.  Some members from other branches were able to be there.  Our Vice President, Anne Blight, attended..... eventually.  She'd got lost which was easily done because of roadworks in Newsham.
Branches held services/meetings for Mary Sumner Day.  

At St. Cuthbert's Blyth, we had a short service followed by fellowship in the park.

Thank you to all leaders and members for resuming meetings and activities so readily and for your enthusiasm and the work you do for Mothers' Union.

Josephine Kulke
Bedlington Deanery Leader 
CORBRIDGE with HEXHAM DEANERY REPORT  September 2022

Members from Corbridge with Hexham Deaneries travelled together to St Nicholas Cathedral on 4th August for an early celebration of Mary Sumner Day. They joined other MU members there for Midday Prayers and then celebrated the Eucharist with our own MU Diocesan Chaplain Rev’d Anne Marr presiding.

We then enjoyed a tasty lunch and had a very interesting and informative tour of the Cathedral led by the acting Precentor, Rev’d Benjamin Jarvis.

This was our first joint event and it proved to be a very enjoyable day of fellowship and worship. 

We hope to hold a Coffee Morning in the Abbey in the Autumn. 

Sheila Walker
Deanery Leader Contact
MU Tynemouth Deanery Report September 2022

Unfortunately no one wishes to take the post of Deanery Leader which is a pity as there are very capable folks within Tynemouth Deanery however same story lots are older or have done it before or are already committed to other things.  It is sad as one learns so much more about MU being in a leadership post.

They have a good Secretary and meet and plan as they have always done and life goes on as it has done in the past.  When they have extra things with guests money is raised for MU. 
Christine Hall took on Branch Contact at St Luke’s Wallsend and is doing a good job holding down a small group. Anne Lilley  back in leadership at Cullercoats has a large group and seems to keep them together as it can be a big problem with a large group although a good committee working together and sharing roles is always the best answer but not always possible. 

There are ladies in the Deanery who uphold our monthly Midday Prayers in the Cathedral and Tynemouth Deanery are always supportive of our Diocesan events – Council and our Tree Planting for instance. 

Anne Blight - VP Northumberland Archdeaconry 

MU West Deanery Report September 2022

We unfortunately are still without a Deanery Leader!  It seems older ladies have already covered these posts and worked hard in the past and younger folks are already committed to Church and families.  Is this the problem of the future, I wonder, but where does that leave us.

As they have a pattern of doing things throughout the year each branch holding a Deanery Event and the branches seem quite happy to continue in this way.  The branches do seem to be getting smaller as deaths occur and obviously refreshments etc. get more difficult due to the ages involved now. 

However they still make a wonderful welcome with good refreshments and make some money through voluntary contributions for MU in the process.

Anne Lloyd looks after Hospital Bags and she supplies the RVI with items when needed which the Deanery Fund.

West Deanery are good in supporting our Thursday Midday Prayers, Tree Planting and other Diocesan events.

Anne Blight - VP Northumberland Archdeaconry 
Deanery Leaders Report September 2022 

Amble and Alnmouth with Lesbury have been enjoying joint opportunities to come together and have plans to do much more! 
Deanery Festival service in Howick was very well attended and the Rev. Barrie Cooper blessed and rededicated banners.  Also well attended was the Mary Sumner Day Service in Lesbury and Tea By the Sea (fundraising for back packs for those leaving prison). 
The Tree Planting in Howick for the Jubilee was a great success and the Kneelers Talk (by me) in the church has encouraged other branches to plan visits and Rev. Cooper has been asked to speak at other branch meetings.  I have been lucky to accompany Barrie in my deanery and outside in other areas when he gives his talk about faith and his work as a Prison Chaplin. 
Meeting members from other Branches has been very uplifting.  Unfortunately Alnmouth with Lesbury have not been able to resume meetings.  Illness and family commitments have brought our committee down to 2 active members (one being me!). 
Amble has invited us to join their meetings and we all see this as a way forward to keep members connected and working together.  Amble have welcomed a new member who is also retired clergy.  Alnwick are having “get-togethers” and held a well-attended Platinum Party in church.  Val is very aware of the age of members, some members' ability to participate in activities is failing. 
Norham are welcoming 2 new members in January. The Branch is quietly continuing as they can and I am attending Norham’s meeting in September with Sheila. Judith, Margaret and Alison all intend to leave post at the end of this year.  The Branch have been given a years’ warning!  Barrie is booked to talk to them next year!  

Chevington are now down to 2 members so their future as a branch is doubtful. 
Belford meetings are continuing with invited speakers. £60 was collected at their AFIA fundraiser. They have lost a member but gained another.  
I maintain contact with Embleton when Barrie is taking church services and if they are able to attend anything they hope to. 
See separate report below from Upper Coquetdale
Upper Coquetdale Report

So, what have we been up to over the last few months?  
Our Deanery Day in June was a great event with members from as far as Norham joining us along with Alnwick, Amble, Belford and Lesbury members.  It was good to catch up with everyone.  Unfortunately, the hot weather prevented us from having our July meeting, which we will reschedule for next year.  

In August we enjoyed a scavenger hunt round Rothbury finding the answers to various questions such as “how many birds above the rabbits” which caused great amusement as an additional bird was perching on top of the Armstrong Cross for some participants.  

September sees us visiting Newcastle Anglican Cathedral to see the refurbishment and the Laing Gallery for the Lindisfarne Gospels exhibition. We are looking forward to a good outing. 
October sees us host a Harvest Lunch on Monday 17th at 12pm.  We decided to have a frugal lunch of bread, cheese and fruit with everyone bringing along donations to the Food Bank.  If you would like to come please contact Alison Ball on 01669 621143.  Or if you would like to donate there is a donation bank in the Co-op and in the Church (first door to the left as you go in).  I can provide you with a list of “wanted” items. 
November 21st will see us spend our meeting (2pm in the Parish Rooms) putting together Shoeboxes for the People’s kitchen, Newcastle. 
Alison Ball
As a Deanery, we have plans to pool resources to plan next year’s Deanery Festival and Deanery Day.  We will work together for the Advent service in Alnwick.  Barrie is able to take the service.  An Active Day of Prayer and Reflection (taken by Barrie, myself and anyone else willing!) is planned at Alnmouth Friary October/November date to be confirmed.  This will be open to all members.

Helen Cooper
Deanery Leader

Central and East Deanery Report
Central and East Deanery are starting to rebuild links with each other after Covid restrictions have eased. St. Columba's in Wideopen held a successful Jubilee Afternoon Tea which was well attended and raised a significant amount of money for the work of the refuge in North Shields.

We held a joint event to mark Mary Sumner Day at the Cathedral with midday communion, followed by lunch and a tour of the Cathedral. Again, this was well attended with representatives from all the churches in the Deanery, as well as some non-members. We are aiming to make as many events as possible open to all and are keen to gain new members.
Plans are underway for a Joint Deanery Advent Carol service, as well developing some joint action and outreach projects in the new year.

Karoline Wellborrne
Deanery Leader
